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WSP needs your assistance locating individuals involved in a Hit and Run Collision. 
 
Kennewick, Wash. – The Washington State Patrol (WSP) is seeking the public’s help locating two 
persons of interest in a serious injury, hit and run collision involving a green 1998 Dodge Ram truck 
and a grey 2019 Toyota Corolla at the intersection of State Route 397 and East Columbia Drive in 
Kennewick, WA.  
 
The incident occurred on Monday, July 29, 2024, at approximately 6:25 PM. The Dodge truck was 
traveling northbound on SR 397 and turned left onto East Columbia Drive. The Toyota Corolla was 
traveling southbound on SR 397. The Dodge truck failed to yield the right of way and struck the Toyota 
Corolla. Five occupants in the Toyota Corolla were injured, one seriously. Witnesses identified the 
below persons of interest occupying the truck and fleeing the scene of the collision on foot.  
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

                                       Malcom Slack                                  Mark Cummings 
 
 
 

***For Immediate Release***                                          

http://www.wsp.wa.gov/


 

www.wsp.wa.gov 
### 

  
 
 
The WSP is looking for individuals who may have witnessed this incident and have information 
regarding the occupants in the Dodge Ram truck. 
 
 

Anyone that may have any information regarding this incident is asked to contact WSP Detective Ryan 

Sauve at (509) 572-5161 or (509) 734-5817, also by email at Ryan.Sauve@wsp.wa.gov.  
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